
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

3/27/90 


Regular meeting of the waterboro Board of Selectmen. 

PRESENT: Chm. Robert C. Fay, Dennis G. Abbott, John C. Monteith 

NEW BUSINESS: 

FRED OWEN: Fred carne in to talk with the Board about his hualing of 
gravel out of the David Stanton's pit in North Waterboro. The 
neighbors have complained and would like to have him tar the road for 
200 feet in from Rte. 5 to keep the dust down. Mr. Stanton has a 
permit for a five acre gravel pit. Last year they applied calcium on 
the road to keep the dust down. Mrs. Hanson has been complaining about 
the dust due to her health. Genest is also hauling. 

BOB VERMEULEN: Bought in some ammunition that he found at the dump. 
Some was found when they pushed back the white goods pile with a 
tractor. Bob also stated that he would like to be present during the 
dump meeting. He is also interested in working at the dump. The 
attendant that works for Richmond wants to work only part-time. Bob 
is willing to work when the attendant doesn't want to. Has not talk 
to Richmond yet about it but plans to in the future. Sel. Monteith 
stated that on Saturday the canister was full at 10:00 a.m. The 
canister was changed Friday at noon. There is a waiting line to get 
into the dump on Saturdays. Chm. Fay at this time contacted Richmond 
Stevens on the telephone to discuss what can be done to be sure there 
is an empty canister on Saturday morning. The Board also discussed 
opening the dump on Sundays for three or four hours which may leviate 
the tie up on Saturdays. Bob Vermeulen also told the Board about the 
problem with Stoney parking his truck by the transfer station. He has 
been asked several times to move his truck but he just parks it back 
there. Chm. Fay made the statement that probably it would be a good 
idea to spearate items to sell, would like to change the policy on 
people dumping beside the Bennett Hill Road. Instead of paying a 
constable to go and find the prople and have them clean it up have the 
Sheriff's Dept. called and have them ticketed for littering. 

LIONESS'ES: John Kustron, Anne Kustron, Betty Champion, Anna Jackson 
carne in to discuss the lease contract for the building. John has 
worked on a 99 year lease and presented it to the Board. The Town 
will pay for the heat and lights and will check into insurance. The 
Town also plows the parking lot. Anna Jackson stated that the club 
would rather enter into a contract instead of leasing. Sel. Abbott 
told them that they need to layout a plan on what should be done 
first. The Board will meet with them on Monday April 2nd at 6:00 p.m. 
to look the building over. Tim Nelson and Van Foglio will also be 
invited to attend. The Board gave them permission to go ahead and 
start renovating and will meet back April 10th to look over the 
contract. 

The Board at this time adjorned to the Town Hall to conduct the March 
Council Meeting. 
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FRANK ALLEN: The Board asked him in to discuss RWS. Frank is also 
interested in being on the Cable TV Committee. Frank told the Board 
that he didn't realize that they were not receiving copies of the RWS 
meeting minutes but has talked to RWS and the Selectmen will now be 
receiving them. RWS has asked the the representative can be appointed 
for longer term. He has been asked to serve on the Executive 
Committee. The Board voted to appoint Frank to the Cable TV Committee 
and to be a representative to RWS for three years. 

Board voted not to install a street light at this time at the end of 
the Edward LaCourse residence on the Old Alfred Road. A letter will 
be sent to the LaCourse's. 

Board voted to have the Town Road Research Committee in on April 7th 
to discuss town roads. 

Board also will have the constables in on April 7th to talk to them 
about the ensuing year. 
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The Board made the following appointments to committees: 

Finance Committee: 
Arthur Smith 
Rudy Ross 
Tammy Godin 
Doug Yohman 
Doug Foglio, Sr. 
Dale Witman 

Planning Board: 
Roland Denby 

Zoning Board of Appeals 
Carla Haskell 
Dale Witman 
David Kruger 

Road Review: 
Doug Foglio, Sr. 
Doug Foglio, Jr. 
Fred Fay 
Gerry Allaire 
Kenneth Roberts 
Kenneth Booker 
Rol and Oakes 
Dwayne Woodsome 
Myron Edgerly 
Lawrence Morrill 
Fred Owen 

Parks & Rec. 
Mike Vigue 
Dawn Tilton 
Craig Tilton 

Conservation Comm. 
Wendy Cox 

Assessing Board of Review 
Margaret Toomey 

Hunters Safety Comm. 
Richard Brandt 

Constables 
F. Edward Waterhouse 
Chauncey Gerry 
Bob Vermeulen 
Duane McCoy 

Approved -----r'l-+~~~..,....,.L......:.=__:,.L. 




